
 
 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

April 27, 2022 
 
 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro     The Honorable Kay Granger 
Chairwoman       Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol      1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 
 
Thank you for your work on the fiscal year 2023 appropriations legislation. I respectfully request funding 
for the following project in Tennessee’s second congressional district: 
 

Project Name: Susannah’s House Affordable Housing for Low Income Pregnant Mothers with 
 Substance Abuse Disorder 

Project Address: 923 Dameron Ave. Knoxville, TN 37921 
Recipient Address: 923 Dameron Ave. Knoxville, TN 37921 
Project Description: Susannah’s House, Inc. will provide temporary housing and substance use 
disorder treatment for sixteen low-income pregnant mothers and their children at no charge. This 
will allow mothers to be drug-free and off the street with their children and will decrease the 
number of homeless pregnant and parenting mothers. It will help mothers establish financial 
responsibility and the achievement of job, educational and parenting goals while also gaining and 
maintaining healthy sobriety. Federal funding will be used for phase II construction of housing 
for 8 mothers and infants, with phase I housing for 8 mothers and infants slated for completion in 
June 2022. Susannah’s House complies with Title VI, is licensed by the TN Dept. of Mental 
Health and Substance Abuse Services, and its housing will improve a blighted area. 
Amount Requested: $500,000 
Account: HHS/Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) – Health Facilities 
Construction and Equipment 

 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in the above project. Thank you 
again for your consideration of this request.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Tim Burchett 
MEMBER OF CONGRESS 
 

 


